The Rt Ed Balls MP

Secretary of State for Children, Schools and Families

House of Commons 

London SW1A 0AA

[image: image1.jpg]CSIE

supporting inclusion
challenging exclusion




Wednesday 11 March 2009

 

Dear Minister

We write to request your clarification on the principle of “parental choice” with regard to school placements for disabled children.  This principle was enunciated by Sarah McCarthy-Fry at the presentation of your progress report on disability equality to the Office of Disability Issues on 1 December 2008.  It is also contained in the 3 March 2009 Explanatory Memorandum from Jonathan Shaw to the House of Commons, as a reason for reserving on Article 24 of the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities.

Please would you confirm if the Department’s commitment to “parental choice” is partial (i.e. intending to respect only the choice of parents seeking a special school placement) or full (i.e. also respecting the choice of parents seeking a mainstream place for their disabled child).  If it is the latter, you may wish to review the need for a reservation on Article 24.  The reservation entered by your Department states: “The United Kingdom reserves the right for disabled children to be educated outside their local community where more appropriate educational provision is available elsewhere.”  To suggest that the UK Government has a “right” to do this adds insult to injury.  A reservation intended to preserve the status quo (of educating some children outside their local community) suggests that there is no intention of developing appropriate provision in every locality.  Offering parents an opportunity to state a preference, while perpetuating a system where many mainstream schools feel unwilling or unable to provide for the wide diversity of learners, is like issuing an invitation and keeping the door locked.  This is inconsistent with a full and sincere commitment to parental choice.

CSIE wishes to support your Department in its work towards developing more inclusive provision throughout the UK.  We understand it may be difficult to imagine a system different to what one knows and, therefore, suggest that we facilitate a meeting between key DCSF staff and officers of the Hamilton (Ontario) Inclusive School Board which has been fully inclusive since 1969 and where any child can attend a mainstream school as long as he or she is breathing.  Is this a suggestion you find worth pursuing?

Thank you in anticipation of your genuine interest in the rights of disabled children and young people.  We look forward to your personal response to both the above questions.

Yours sincerely

Dr Artemi Sakellariadis
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